

I. PRONUNCIATION

Choose the word that has a different stressed syllable from the rest.

- | | | | |
|----------------|--------------|-------------|-----------------|
| 1.A. sculpture | B. portrait | C. artwork | D. museum |
| 2.A. geologist | B. biologist | C. activist | D. psychologist |

Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently.

- | | | | |
|----------------------|-----------------|--------------------|--------------------------|
| 3.A. <u>room</u> | B. <u>poor</u> | C. <u>door</u> | D. <u>floor</u> |
| 4.A. <u>cott</u> age | B. <u>block</u> | C. <u>town</u> | D. <u>accommod</u> ation |
| 5.A. <u>blank</u> et | B. <u>man</u> | C. <u>char</u> ity | D. <u>don</u> ate |

II. VOCABULARY AND GRAMMAR

Choose the best option (A, B, C or D) to complete each of the following sentences.

6. These days, I eat more than before. I _____ use to eat as much.
A. didn't B. don't C. am not D. do not
7. Users can _____ music conveniently with an online music store from their personal computers.
A. like B. receive C. make D. download
8. After lunch, my brother _____ the dishes and sometimes he does the ironing.
A. mops B. washes C. waters D. does
9. He drives an old _____ in mountainous areas around the country.
A. camper van B. boat C. cottage D. studio
10. A serious fire in a high-rise _____ of flats has left many people homeless.
A. network B. piece C. block D. part
11. Social media has made it easier to _____ money with a system of fundraising websites to help the needy.
A. donate B. receive C. rise D. spend
12. I was having dinner _____ my friends arrived.
A. after B. during C. while D. when
13. It was a(n) _____ easy victory for her. She achieved it with no difficulty at all.
A. bit B. extremely C. slightly D. little
14. It was _____ a beautiful painting that she decided to hang in the hallway.
A. such B. so C. such a D. so much
15. I haven't updated my Twitter with a new profile picture _____.
A. already B. just C. yet D. since

Write the correct forms of the words in brackets.

16. China is one of the world's biggest producers of a wide range of _____ supplies. (MEDICINE)
17. A great number of social services are provided by the government and _____ organisations. (VOLUNTEER)
18. From white sand beaches to mountains that hug the clouds, the _____ of Vietnam are some of the most breathtaking landscapes. (LAND)
19. 17th Parallel: Vietnam in War is a famous _____ that shows the effects of the American bombing campaign on Vietnamese people. (DOCUMENT)
20. This laser _____ is purely mechanical, and its speed is very high. (PRINT)

Write the correct forms of the verbs in brackets.

21. He _____ (have) a shower when someone knocked at the door.
22. Mai _____ (get) ready for school, so she can't come to the phone right now.
23. I _____ (fly) to Korea for a holiday soon. I've got the plane tickets!
24. This new computer _____ (make) my life a lot easier.
25. I _____ (take) you to the bus station if you like.

III. LISTENING

Listen to a conversation between Anne and Peter about charity work. Mark the statements as true (T) or false (F).

26. Anne is working at an orphanage.
27. Anne feels ashamed of her charity work.
28. Peter regrets helping elderly people.
29. Peter had a lot of homework when he was doing charity work.
30. Peter isn't going to do charity work this summer.

IV. READING

Read the text and choose the correct answer.

The city of Beijing has such a big problem with its air quality that there are days when you can't see the buildings on the other side of the street. More and more people suffer from chest pain and have difficulty breathing. Children and the elderly are most at risk.

Last week, a Smog Free Tower was built in the arts district of Beijing. It is part of an air purifying project by Daan Roosegaarde from Holland and is designed to take in smog and release clean air. The seven-metre-high tower resembles the kind of air purifier you may have in your house. Roosegaarde describes it as the largest smog vacuum cleaner in the world.

The Smog Free Tower was created by Roosegaarde and a green tech company in the Netherlands. It runs on renewable power. Smog particles that are dangerous to health are collected and stored inside the tower. The tower then blows out cleaner air. Roosegaarde uses the collected smog particles to make jewellery. When you buy a Smog Free Ring or a pair of cufflinks, you buy 1,000 cubic metres of clean air.

Roosegaarde got the idea for the Smog Free Project when he visited Beijing in 2013. One day, he looked out of his hotel window and he simply couldn't see anything. The city had disappeared under a thick layer of smog.

Roosegaarde and the Chinese Ministry of Environmental Protection are planning to set up 800 of his giant air purifiers in parks all over China to raise awareness of the huge problem of pollution. He believes that both citizens and the government need to work together to fight pollution. His dream is that in ten to fifteen years from now, we won't need his towers anymore.

31. According to the text, who suffers most from air pollution?
A. Adults B. Children C. The elderly D. Both B & C
32. What does the Smog Free Tower look like?
A. Smog B. A home air purifier C. A vacuum cleaner D. Particles
33. What sort of things can you make with smog particles?
A. Jewellery B. Cufflink C. Renewable power D. Clean air
34. What made Roosegaarde want to design the Smog Free Tower?
A. The support of the Netherlands' government
B. Air pollution in Beijing
C. The help of the Chinese Ministry of Environmental Protection
D. Beijing's citizens
35. What is the best title for the text?
A. Air Quality in the District of Beijing
B. Roosegaarde and His New Inventions
C. The Tower That Sucks in Smog and Spits out Clean Air
D. Roosegaarde's Wildest Dreams

V. WRITING

Rearrange the given words to make complete sentences. Do not change the given words.

36. astonished / Cần Thơ. / of / I / markets / in / beauty / was / the / the / floating / at

→ _____.

37. the / and / movie / costumes / large / have / amazing / effects / audience. / special / The / attracted / a / of

→ _____.

38. their / wives / In / tend / husbands / families / help / modern / out / housework. / with / many / to

→ _____.

39. the / younger. / to / we / as / used / don't / go / often / We / when / movies / as / were / now / do / we / to

→ _____.

40. comedy. / plot / a / in / more / is / plot / much / thriller / gripping / a / than / The / in / the

→ _____.

Use the words in capitals to rewrite the sentences. Do not change the given word.

41. I stopped travelling abroad two years ago. (FOR)

→ _____.

42. Three people can't sit on that sofa. It isn't big enough. (ENOUGH)

→ _____.

43. The weather was so hot that he couldn't sleep. (SUCH)

→ _____.

44. I'll help you with your homework. (MIND)

→ _____.

45. My friend sang better than I did. (AS)

→ _____.

-----THE END-----